

<<MemberFirstName>> <<MemberLastName>> <<Address1>> <<Address2>> <<City>>, <<State>> <<Zip Code>>

<< Date>> (Format: Month Day, Year)

RECEIVED

FEB 12 2016

OFFICE OF CONSUMER PROTECTION

Dear << MemberFirstName>> << MemberLastName>>,

We are writing to tell you about a data security incident that may have exposed some of your personal information. We take the protection and proper use of your information very seriously. For this reason, we are contacting you directly to explain the circumstances of the incident.

On December 30, 2015, a laptop issued by Shire Human Genetic Therapies, Inc. was stolen from the car of an employee of a Shire company. The theft occurred in Washington, D.C., and the employee immediately reported it to local law enforcement. Upon receiving notice of the theft, we promptly initiated steps to evaluate the contents of the laptop. Subsequently, after identifying and analyzing a backup copy of the laptop, we determined that the stolen laptop contained some of your personal information, which may have included your name, date of birth, address, telephone number, the last four digits of your social security number, dates of treatment, description of medical condition, and the therapeutic drug you may have used. This information came from 2014 Shire records.

We are confident that this theft was an isolated and unfortunate event. There is no evidence that your personal information has been misused, or that it was even the target of the theft. In an abundance of caution and to alleviate any concerns, we are also taking steps to prevent any potential misuse of your personal information. We have secured the services of Kroll to provide identity monitoring at no cost to you for one year. As explained further in the additional materials provided by Kroll and enclosed with this letter, the services include credit monitoring, website monitoring, identity theft consultation and restoration, and up to \$1 million in identity theft insurance. To take advantage of these services, please visit kroll.idMonitoringService.com and use this membership number << Member ID>>.

We also ask that you remain vigilant with respect to your personal information, and we encourage you to consider the following additional steps to protect your information. We recommend that you monitor your credit report and review account statements for unauthorized activity. You can order a free copy of your credit report by visiting www.annualcreditreport.com, calling 877-322-8228, or completing the Annual Credit Report Form on the Federal Trade Commission website at http://www.consumer.ftc.gov/articles/pdf-0093-annual-report-request-form.pdf. The contact information for all three national credit reporting agencies is listed below.

Equifax	Experian	TransUnion
Phone: 800-685-1111	Phone: 888-397-3742	Phone: 800-916-8800
P.O. Box 740241	P.O. Box 9532	P.O. Box 2000
Atlanta, GA 30374	Allen, TX 75013	Chester, PA 19022
www.equifax.com	www.experian.com	www.transunion.com

If you detect any incident of fraud or identity theft, you should report the incident to your local law enforcement authority, your state attorney general, and/or the Federal Trade Commission (www.consumer.ftc.gov; 877-438-4338; 600 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW, Washington, DC 20580). You can obtain information from these sources about methods to prevent identity theft. You may also consider placing a fraud alert message or security freeze on your credit file by calling the toll-free telephone numbers for each of the national consumer credit reporting agencies listed above.

We take the protection of your information very seriously and apologize for any inconvenience. If you have any questions regarding this notification, you may reach us through the customer call center set up by Kroll to handle questions related to this incident. You may reach the customer call center by telephone at 1-855-205-6947. The customer call center is open from 8 am to 5 pm CST on Monday through Friday, excluding major holidays.

Sincerely.

Perry Sternberg

Head of Neurosciences and Commercial Excellence

RECEIVED

FEB 12 2016

OFFICE OF CONSUMER PROTECTION





FEB 12 2016

TAKE ADVANTAGE OF YOUR IDENTITY MONITORING SERVICES

You've been provided with access to the following services¹ from Kroll:

OFFICE OF CONSUMER PROTECTION

Credit Monitoring through TransUnion

You'll receive alerts when there are changes to your credit data—for instance, when a new line of credit is applied for in your name. If you do not recognize the activity, you'll have the option to call a Kroll investigator, who can help you determine if it's an indicator of identity theft.

Web Watcher

Web Watcher monitors internet sites where criminals buy, sell, and trade personal information. You'll be promptly notified if evidence of your identity information being traded or sold is discovered.

Public Persona

Public Persona monitors public record databases for names, aliases, and addresses that are associated with your Social Security number. If information is found, an alert email is sent.

Quick Cash Scan

Quick Cash Scan monitors thousands of short-term and cash-advance loan sources. You'll receive an alert when a loan is reported, and you can call a Kroll investigator for more information.

\$1 Million Identity Theft Insurance

Reimburses you for out-of-pocket expenses totaling up to \$1 million in legal costs for any one stolen identity event. All coverage is subject to the conditions and exclusions in the policy.

Identity Consultation

You have unlimited access to consultation with a dedicated licensed investigator at Kroll. Support includes showing you the most effective ways to protect your identity, explaining your rights and protections under the law, assistance with fraud alerts, and interpreting how personal information is accessed and used, including investigating suspicious activity that could be tied to an identity theft event.

Identity Restoration

If you become a victim of identity theft, an experienced licensed investigator will work on your behalf to resolve related issues. You will have access to a dedicated investigator who understands your issues and will do most of the work for you. Your investigator can dig deep to uncover all aspects of the identity theft, and then work to resolve it.

¹ Kroll's activation website is only compatible with the current version or one version earlier of Internet Explorer, Chrome, Firefox, and Safari.

To receive credit services, you must be over the age of 18 and have established credit in the U.S., have a Social Security number in your name, and have a U.S. residential address associated with your credit file.

472-0116





FEB 12 2016

OFFICE OF CONSUMER PROTECTION

Parent or Guardian of
<<MemberFirstName>> <<MemberLastName>>
<<Address1>>
<<Address2>>
<<Citv>>, <<State>> <<Zip Code>>

<<Date>> (Format: Month Day, Year)

Dear Parent or Guardian of <<MemberFirstName>> <<MemberLastName>>,

We are writing to tell you about a data security incident that may have exposed some personal information of your child. We take the protection and proper use of your child's information very seriously. For this reason, we are contacting you directly to explain the circumstances of the incident.

On December 30, 2015, a laptop issued by Shire Human Genetic Therapies, Inc. was stolen from the car of an employee of a Shire company. The theft occurred in Washington, D.C., and the employee immediately reported it to local law enforcement. Upon receiving notice of the theft, we promptly initiated steps to evaluate the contents of the laptop. Subsequently, after identifying and analyzing a backup copy of the laptop, we determined that the stolen laptop contained some of your personal information, which may have included your child's name, date of birth, address, telephone number, the last four digits of your child's social security number, dates of treatment, description of medical condition, and the therapeutic drug your child may have used. This information came from 2014 Shire records.

We are confident that this theft was an isolated and unfortunate event. There is no evidence that your child's personal information has been misused, or that it was even the target of the theft. In an abundance of caution and to alleviate any concerns, we are also taking steps to prevent any potential misuse of your child's personal information. We have secured the services of Kroll to provide identity consultation and identity restoration services at no cost to you for one year. The identity consultation and identity restoration services are explained in more detail in the additional materials provided by Kroll and enclosed with this letter. To take advantage of these services, please use this membership number << Member ID>>.

We also ask that you remain vigilant with respect to your child's personal information, and we encourage you to consider the following additional steps to protect your child's information. We recommend that you monitor any accounts for your child for unauthorized activity. You can obtain information from the Federal Trade Commission (www.consumer.ftc.gov; 877-438-4338; 600 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW, Washington, DC 20580) or the national credit reporting agencies about methods of identity protection for minors. You may also obtain information from the Federal Trade Commission's website at http://www.consumer.ftc.gov/articles/pdf-0093-annual-report-request-form.pdf or at http://www.consumer.ftc.gov/articles/0040-child-identity-theft#Check. The contact information for all three national credit reporting agencies is listed below.

Phone: 800-685-1111 P.O. Box 740241 Atlanta, GA 30374 www.equifax.com

Experian

Phone: 888-397-3742 P.O. Box 9532 Allen, TX 75013 www.experian.com

TransUnion

Phone: 800-916-8800 P.O. Box 2000 Chester, PA 19022 www.transunion.com

If you detect any incident of fraud or identity theft, you should report the incident to your local law enforcement authority, your state attorney general, and/or the Federal Trade Commission. You may also consider placing a fraud alert message or security freeze on your child's credit file by calling the toll-free telephone numbers for each of the national consumer credit reporting agencies listed above.

We take the protection of your child's information very seriously and apologize for any inconvenience. If you have any questions regarding this notification, you may reach us through the customer call center set up by Kroll to handle questions related to this incident. You may reach the customer call center by telephone at 1-855-205-6947. The customer call center is open from 8 am to 5 pm CST on Monday through Friday, excluding major holidays.

Sincerely,

Perry Sternberg

Head of Neurosciences and Commercial Excellence

RECEIVED

FEB 12 2016

OFFICE OF CONSUMER PROTECTION





FEB **12** 2016

Your child has been provided with the following services from Kroll:

OFFICE OF CONSUMER PROTECTION

Consultation and Restoration Services

Kroll employs a team of experienced licensed investigators to provide you with expert, one-on-one assistance:

Identity Consultation: You have unlimited access to consultation with a dedicated licensed investigator at Kroll. Support includes best practice tips to assist in ongoing protection, explaining your rights and protections under the law, assistance with fraud alerts, and interpreting how personal information is accessed and used, including investigating suspicious activity that could be tied to an identity theft event.

Identity Restoration: Should your child become a victim of identity theft, a dedicated licensed investigator can work on your behalf to resolve related issues. The investigator does more than shoulder the bulk of the recovery; they can dig deep to uncover all aspects of the theft, and then work with creditors, collection agencies, utilities, government entities, and others to resolve it.

If you have any questions or feel that your child has an identity theft issue, please call 1-855-205-6947 Monday through Friday, 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Central Time. Kroll's licensed investigators are standing by to answer your questions or help you with concerns you may have.

KING & SPALDING

King & Spalding LLP 1700 Pennsylvania Ave., NW Suite 200 Washington, D.C. 20006-4707



Attorney General Tim Fox Montana Department of Justice Office of Consumer Protection 555 Fuller Avenue P.O. Box 200151

Helena, MT 59620-1501

neopost[№] 02/08/2016 US POSTAGE FIRST-CLASS MAIL

\$00.705



ZIP 10036 041L11227358

